Bondi Beach PS P & C MINUTES 21 February 2012

The meeting was called to order by Susan Woodland at 7.10pm.

In attendance

Susan Woodland (President), Rox De Luca, Nadya Russell, Jo Stein, Nerida Campbell, Stephanie Sparke, Jette Dessaules, Linda Henson, Charlie Lawrence, Lisa Ramsey, Zev Volf, Jo Hobbs (Treasurer), Joe Rowling, Kimberly Johns, Helen Rassokhina, Jane Cichero, Sabine Thode, Kylie Biddle, Anne-Marie Mackintosh (Secretary)

Apologies

Merran Hughes (VP), Brenda Miley

Approval of Minutes NA

Reports

President Presented by Susan Woodland

- Welcome to everyone
- Role of P&C discussed Canteen, Uniform Shop, sausage sizzles, fundraising events, submissions, grower's markets, grants committee.

Treasurer Presented by Jo Hobbs

- Canteen: \$5168, Main account: \$26, 602, Uniform: \$16, 412,
- Invoice to be paid for sports shirts.

Principal Presented by Maria Hardy

- Thank you to parents for volunteering. Welcoming new parents to help in school.
- Class parents very valued by school. All parent/carer helpers in the school now require proof of identity to be presented and recorded by office staff.
- Meet the teach evening went well. Parents are able to make an appointment with their class teachers at other times.
- Youth worker secured funding of position for another 3-year term. Currently working with Years 5 and 6 children preparing for high school.
- Refurbishment of old hall state-of-art learning room with laptops, smart board and TV.
- Welcome BBQ to Kindy cancelled due to weather but will re-schedule if weather improves.
- Scripture Ethics is currently offered to stage 3 only. Buddhism may be offered for K-6 but arrangements are still underway.

Correspondence NA

New Business

Fundraising -

- 1. Trivia night this year. Date for evening is 23 June North Bondi RSL.
 - Brenda Miley and Lisa Millin will be co-coordinators.
 - Jane Cichero will mentor the new ticket sellers.
 - Miss Sarah Shannon will be the Quiz Mistress.
 - There are a number of jobs that require volunteers.
 - Kylie and Merran will organise Clothes Swap again later in the year.
 - Possibility children's clothes, books and DVD swap.

2. Grandparents/carers morning

Grandparents will be encouraged to buy a book and donate to library.

3. Canteen

Mercy is leaving and Linda Henson will be taking on the role of Canteen Manager.

ACTION: Susan to write a thank you letter to Mercy

4. School Uniform

Sports uniform and school bathing caps are now available for sale.

5. Out-of-school-hours Care

Tuesday and Thursday are full. No casual spots available. OOSHC is endeavouring to have their licence extended to cater to more children.

6. Sausage Sizzles

- Volunteers are welcome
- Linda Henson will organise the food and drinks orders for each sizzle
- Dave Colman will help with set up and clean up
- Ross from the markets will organise refilling of gas cylinders
- Schedule for the year will be circulated
- 7. School morning lines will be changed. Note to go home.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm